## Regular Monthly Meeting May 9, 1996

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, May 9, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the April 11, 1996 meeting.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the tax refunds.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to grant the following sewer credits: Auto Zone - 1 credit, Boy - 1 credit, Guttman Realty - 1 credit, Lombardo - 1 credit, Petrucci - 1 credit, Rodgers - 1 creidt.

Motion Carried.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Helen Fredrick Subdivision 2522 Old Pittsburgh Road, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planing Commission.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the Gabe Cilli Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Resolution #4-1996, regarding the Anti-drug policy for the Road Department for the Federal Department of Transportation Regulations regarding random drug and alcohol test for employees and future employees.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. William Alexander, asked if the laterals cuts on the Old Pittsburgh Road and Savannah Gardner could please be filled in. Supervisor Schweinsberg state that the laterals would be taken careof.

Mr. Joe Ferrell, asked if something could be done with the old sewer line behind his home. Supervisor Schwewinsberg stated that the line would be checked.

Mr. Dale Kolch, Asked what can be done with the water problem near is home on Melody Lane. Supervisor Schweinsberg stated that he would contact the Township Engineer and The DEP to try and find a solution.

Mr. Dan Calvert, asked if anything had been done with his compliant about junk cars and other debris in his neighborhood. Chief DeCarbo stated that those individuals in violation had been properly notified.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary - Treasurer